
 

 

 

 

The following 3 Advisory Questions of Public Policy are to be voted on at the Oak Park Township Annual 
Meeting on April 14th, 2020.  Please refer to the attached press release dated January 23, 2020 for the 
Advisory Referenda. 

Referenda for the November 2020 General Election: 

“Shall the Operating Cash Balances of local Oak Park Governments be limited to one-half year’s 
Operating Expenses, as measured at the start of the fiscal year, with the excess returned as soon as 
possible to the taxpayers through temporarily lowered taxes?” 

“Shall Oak Park and River Forest High School eliminate separate, standalone freshman honors courses in 
English, history and science?” 

“Shall any capital expenditure of $5 million or more by any local taxing body within Oak Park be subject 
to a binding referendum for approval or rejection by the voters?” 

 

 

 

Attach. 

 



CONTACT:  Greg White, Township Clerk,  

Oak Park Township 

708-383-8005, 

gwhite@oakparktownship.org 

 

Gavin Morgan, Township Manager, 

Oak Park Township 

708-383-8005, 

gmorgan@oakparktownship.org 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:   

January 23, 2020 

 
 

 Advisory Referenda on Township Annual Meeting Agenda 

 
State of Illinois statute (60 ILCS 1/30-205) allows citizens to place an advisory 

referendum on election ballots. The process: A citizen creates a petition supporting 

an advisory referendum question to be placed on the Annual Meeting agenda of the 

local township. The citizen gathers 15 signatures of registered voters within the 

township and submits it to the township clerk by March 1. The clerk must place the 

referendum on the agenda for the Annual Meeting, which is held each year on the 

second Tuesday of April. This year’s meeting is April 14, 2020. The registered 

voters of the township who are in attendance at the Annual Meeting vote on 

whether the referendum should be placed on the ballot of the next election. If it 

passes, the clerk must submit it to the county clerk for placement on the ballot. The 

local township board has no role in the process. 

 

The above process was recently reviewed by the state legislature. The majority 

opinion has been to keep the process basically as is in order to give citizens easy 

access to the ballot for advisory purposes. Passing the referendum on the election 

ballot does not obligate any governing body to act. One limit recently imposed by 

the legislature is to limit the referendums to no more than three on the township 

Annual Meeting agenda.  
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